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March 2021, 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Spring Term Return to School 
 
Colmers Farm Primary School, as part of Excelsior Multi Academy Trust, are looking forward to 
providing face to face educational provision in school, and school will be opening as planned on 
8th March to all pupils.  
 
In light of the current risk assessment, it is still important that we limit the number of adults working 
within and across different bubbles and year groups.  For us to provide face-to-face education 
for all children and enable us to keep your child safe and avoid contact with more staff, we 
are closing school at 12:00pm for children in reception, Year 2, Year 4 and Year 6 and 
12:10pm for children in Year 1, Year 3 and Year 5 each Friday until further notice.  On 
Fridays all children entitled to a free school meal will be provided with a packed lunch to bring 
home.   
 
We understand that this could cause some inconvenience, but education and the health and safety 
of children in the school community lies at the heart of all our decision making.  All decisions will be 
kept under review and we will communicate all changes as appropriate.    
 
To assist in making school as safe as possible as the country still remains in lockdown with 
restrictions in place for all, we ask for everyone’s co-operation with the following: 
 

Cover Face 
Please ensure masks are worn within the playground  

when dropping off and collecting children.  
(One person per family to drop off) 

 
Make Space 

Please ensure that you are keeping to  
a safe distance from others 

 
Bubbles 

All families to stay within their own family bubble.   
Children to stand with their appropriate adult and not to run around playing with other children. 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Children should be brought into school at the correct time  
of either 8:35am or 8:45am and collected at 3:20pm or 3:30pm. (Please note that Monday to 

Thursday collection times will be 5 minutes later than normal.)  
Fridays 12noon or 12:10 

 
Please make sure you have read the most current booklet (enclosed), which is also available on 
our website for all other information. 
 
Thank you all for your continued support.  If you have any queries, please do not hesitate in 
contacting us.  
 
Best wishes,  
 
 
 
 
Mr Williams  
Headteacher  
 
 
 


